
Lap Pool Repair News 
  

Notification 
  

Wednesday, July 29th - Monday, August 10th 
(Weather Permitting) 

  
The coping repair on the Lap Pool will begin on Wednesday, July 29th.   
  
During the repair of the Lap Pool, several areas will be closed as a precautionary measure. These 
closed areas include the Lap Pool, the Splash Pad, the deck surrounding both the Lap Pool and 
Splash Pad, and the first section of parking spaces on the lower deck of the Lodge parking lot. 
  
For your safety, please use the rear pool gate to enter the Lagoon Pool and Jacuzzi. To utilize 
the Locker Room facilities, please enter the Fitness Center through the breezeway between the 
Lodge and Fitness Center. Entry into the rear pool gate and Fitness Center will require the use of 
your access card. The first section of parking spaces will be used as a staging area for the removal of 
the coping. When approaching the poolside area and maneuvering through the parking lot, please 
use extreme caution as the Challenger Pool repair team will be transporting heavy materials through 
the parking lot and onto the pool deck, throughout the course of the repairs on both pools. 
  
Once the repair to the Lap Pool is complete, the team will transition to the Lagoon Pool. A few days 
prior to the transition, the community will receive an eblast notification of the transition, closures, and 
the reopening of the Lap Pool. While we recognize these closures are an inconvenience, it is 
necessary for the safety of you and your family.   
  
We truly appreciate your cooperation and patience throughout this process.  
  
Please direct all questions and concerns to the District Staff and/or the Board of Supervisors. 
  
Contact information: 
  
District Manager, Matthew Huber: (813) 933-5571  
  
Scott Diver: supervisorwlp1@gmail.com 
Beth Edwards: supervisorwlp2@gmail.com 
Lou Weissing: supervisorwlp3@gmail.com 
Jim Estel: supervisorwlp4@gmail.com 
Sam Watson: supervisorwlp5@gmail.com 
  
Thank you, 
  
  
The Board of Supervisors 
 


